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and good morning ladies gentlemen                                               
welcome to ask the theologian I'm dr.                                           
Randy white glad to see you here and                                            
Here I am high atop the mountaintop and                                         
I got a monitor too high I'm gonna reach                                        
over there and fix that and very                                                
delighted that you are with us today as                                         
we come to take your biblical                                                   
theological and worldview questions                                             
today and we will start let's start with                                        
Keith in Pennsylvania and Keith's                                               
question has to do with Zechariah                                               
chapter 13 verses 8 &amp; 9 when do you see                                     
the prophecies of Zechariah 13:8 9                                              
happening in the book of Revelation                                             
let's go to that passage of Scripture                                           
awake let's see this verse 7 let's go to                                        
verse 8 it shall come to pass that in                                           
all the land saith the Lord two parts                                           
therein shall be cut off and die                                                
but the third shall be left                                                     
Varian and it will bring the third part                                         
through the fire and I will bring the                                           
third part through the fire lost my                                             
place there I will bring the third part                                         
through the fire and I will refine them                                         
as silver is refined okay                                                       
when does this two parts and the third                                          
part two parts destroyed and the third                                          
part will be preserved when does that                                           
happen in the book of Revelation I'm                                            
going to question the assumptions just a                                        
little bit on the particular question on                                        
when this happens in the book of                                                
Revelation because maybe it doesn't                                             
happen in the book of Revelation and the                                        
reason I say that is because of verse                                           
whoa because of the the context of verse                                        
13 and let's look into of chapter 13 and                                        
even in verse 7 so let's back up to                                             
Zechariah 13 okay in that day in that                                           
day there shall be a fountain opened to                                         
the house of David and to the                                                   
inhabitants of Jerusalem for the sin of                                         
uncleanness and it shall come to pass in                                        
that day says the Lord that I will cut                                          
off the names of the idols out of the                                           
land they shall no more be remembered                                           
and I will cause the prophets and the                                           
unclean spirit to pass out of the land                                          
okay twice in that day this is a day                                            
when there will be a fountain for sin                                           
and for uncleanness that is there'll be                                         
a provision that will be made for sin                                           
this is a day in which there will be no                                         
more idols in the land and they will no                                         
more be remembered and that there will                                          



be no prophets in the land I will cause                                         
the prophets and the unclean spirit to                                          
pass out of the land it shall come to                                           
pass that when they show yet prophesy so                                        
this is speaking of an end to prophecy                                          
there's a curse that comes verse 4 it                                           
shall come to pass in that day that the                                         
prophets shall be ashamed that is they                                          
shall be ashamed because that day of                                            
prophecy has ceased it has ended now                                            
that the particular scripture of course                                         
here goes on to speak about these things                                        
that are going to happen in that day I                                          
would present to you that that day so                                           
far sounds like let's call it the day of                                        
the Lord the day when the Lord comes in                                         
judgment he cuts off the idols from the                                         
land the false prophets from the land he                                        
sets up his his kingdom he sets up the                                          
things of                                                                       
of goodness for the land now in that                                            
regard we pick up again let's see about                                         
verse six and seven related to the                                              
cutting off to the profits now verse                                            
seven or five and six verse seven then                                          
awake o sword against my shepherd and                                           
against the man that is my fellow saith                                         
the Lord of Hosts smite the Shepherd and                                        
the sheep will be scattered and I will                                          
turn mine hand upon the little ones and                                         
it shall come to pass that in all the                                           
land                                                                            
two parts therein shall be cut off and                                          
die now the question that Keith brings                                          
is a good one and the question has to do                                        
with when in the book of Revelation is                                          
this smiting of the two-thirds and the                                          
leaving of the one-third and the                                                
restoration of that one-third because                                           
verse thirteen chapter 13 verse one and                                         
two and following speak about that day                                          
the coming of the Lord we naturally of                                          
course go to the book of Revelation                                             
however when you come to verse seven you                                        
see this interesting thing in theology                                          
in prophecy especially that sometimes it                                        
is hard to tell exactly the timing                                              
because there are huge gaps given now in                                        
verse seven once again smite the                                                
Shepherd and the sheep will be scattered                                        
this particular passage as you know I'll                                        
pull up the reference here was cited in                                         
Matthew chapter thirty 26 31 jesus saith                                        
unto them all ye shall be offended of me                                        
because of me this night for it is                                              
written I will smite the Shepherd and                                           
the Sheep of the flock shall be                                                 
scattered now it looks to me like this                                          
passage of Scripture right here smite                                           
the Shepherd and the sheep will be                                              
scattered it looks to me like that was                                          
fulfilled at the crucifixion                                                    



he speaks of some things that are coming                                        
of the day of the Lord in in chapter 13                                         
beginning of the chapter he says the                                            
this is what's going to happen but what                                         
is also going to happen awake o sword                                           
against my shepherd the man that is my                                          
fellow smite the sheep and the shepherd                                         
smite the Shepherd and the sheep will be                                        
scattered this backs up this is an                                              
earlier day that takes place and so with                                        
that van we have the idea that verse 7                                          
is speaking of the crucifixion I think                                          
undoubtedly verse 7 is speaking of the                                          
crucifixion so then the question becomes                                        
can verses 8 and 9 be speaking of the                                           
days right after the crucifixion so we                                          
take verse 7 smite the shepherd the                                             
sheep will be scattered and I will turn                                         
mine hand upon my little ones now no                                            
indication of a gap here there's no                                             
indication that this turning of the hand                                        
against the little ones goes back up to                                         
chapter 13 verse 1 that ultimate day                                            
it looks like chapter 13 talks about the                                        
ultimate day backs up a little bit -                                            
when the shepherd is going to be struck                                         
and the sheep are going to be scattered                                         
and then I will strike my hand against                                          
the little one and it shall come to pass                                        
let me insert in that day                                                       
the day that I smite my hand against my                                         
my little ones in that day it will come                                         
to pass that two parts therein shall be                                         
cut off and die now here's the question                                         
then could you make the case that he's                                          
talking about the prophecies and the                                            
destruction that come about in the year                                         
70 AD I am NOT a preterist I think all                                          
of you know that I am a futurist as it                                          
comes to the book of Revelation but the                                         
book of Zechariah certainly was written                                         
prior to all of that undoubtedly there's                                        
no I mean no not even                                                           
argument there as there would be for a                                          
preterist argument of the book of                                               
Revelation the book of Zechariah is                                             
written prior to 70 AD and even prior to                                        
33 ad with the crucifixion of our Lord                                          
so verses 7 and 8                                                               
the smiting of 2/3 especially the 2/3                                           
might be in 70 AD now with that let's                                           
let's try to build this scenario so here                                        
33 AD we've got the smiting of the                                              
shepherd and there's a little bit of                                            
time given some gracious act that delays                                        
Peter talks about it we see it in the                                           
account of Stephen and then it comes to                                         
pass in all the land that is this is a                                          
Israel thing not a worldwide thing but                                          
an Israel thing that two parts they're                                          
in two parts within the land shall be                                           
cut off and die but the third shall be                                          



left there in now I we could look up and                                        
study some statistics on this and maybe                                         
maybe they're accurate maybe they're not                                        
accurate but I think that we've got                                             
somewhere around two-thirds of all Jews                                         
in the land died in 70 AD the events                                            
leading up to 70 AD and perhaps just                                            
shortly after 70 AD and there was a                                             
third left so with that third that is                                           
left verse 9 I will bring the third part                                        
through the fire and we'll refine them                                          
as silver is refined and try them as                                            
gold is tried they shall call upon my                                           
name and I will hear them now to my                                             
argument if verse 7 is talking about 70                                         
AD then verse not excuse me at verse 8                                          
is talking about 70 AD then verse 9 has                                         
to be talking about that third and then                                         
you have to take the third being                                                
mind and tried and they shall call upon                                         
my name you have to take that out over                                          
2000 years and say they and the                                                 
descendants of that third all that come                                         
from that third they are the ones then                                          
that are going to call on my name and                                           
and I will hear them now I think you can                                        
build the argument I think it's a decent                                        
argument I think it's a theory that is                                          
to say this is a theory that would fit                                          
within the MA all the models all the                                            
olive what all of the information we                                            
have for prophecy this theory would fit                                         
it would work you could argue it could                                          
you prove it no but can you prove any of                                        
these things I don't think so I think                                           
there's this challenge the fact I was                                           
having a little discussion this morning                                         
about whether or not there is a gap of                                          
time between the rapture and the 70th                                           
week of course you know that I teach a                                          
gap of time and you know they the                                               
problem is people want proof I got to                                           
have proof I mean you show me that                                              
chapter and verse where there is the                                            
proof and we can't we can't do that but                                         
my point in that particular argument was                                        
you can't prove that the 70th week                                              
starts the day after the rapture you                                            
just read that in a theology book and                                           
you actually read it in two and one of                                          
them quoted the other and the other one                                         
quoted that one and therefore it's true                                         
so it's all a theory and we have to take                                        
our prophecy I think and recognize that                                         
like it like a doctor we practice                                               
medicine we practice theology we                                                
practice prophecy we put forth an                                               
assumption and then we question that                                            
assumption and we hold to that                                                  
assumption if it fits the the model and                                         
when it doesn't we toss it out and try                                          
another one so my model on this one                                             



someday I'm gonna go back and do                                                
Sakuragi and I did it once in a six-hour                                        
Bible study at 6:00 to midnight Bible                                           
study they want to go back to do it                                             
again one of these days and we'll get                                           
there and have some fun with it but my                                          
theory is                                                                       
that's talking about 70 AD and then                                             
there were a third of the Jews left and                                         
it's that third which is the remnant so                                         
to speak which will be tried as silver                                          
and as gold and eventually the                                                  
descendants of that third are the ones                                          
who will call on my name and I will hear                                        
them I will say it is my people and they                                        
will say the Lord is my god now this I                                          
think happens at the end of time when                                           
they mourn him who in him whom they have                                        
pierced and will bring all of that about                                        
so a long period of time now if you do                                          
put it in the revelation you've got you                                         
know what part do you put you almost                                            
have to spread it out probably over the                                         
fifth sixth and seventh seals of to two                                         
thirds being cut off and the last third                                         
being perhaps that the root of them                                             
anyway the hundred and forty-four                                               
thousand those who are sealed and those                                         
who are protected and then with the                                             
Battle of Armageddon that comes in and a                                        
third of the city is taken I believe it                                         
is that is cut off then at that time and                                        
I think you could probably fit it there                                         
as well I think it just fits a little                                           
bit better to tie it with verse seven                                           
smiting the Shepherd and I'll turn my                                           
hands on the little ones which is what                                          
God did in 70 AD hopefully that is                                              
helpful I appreciate that and your                                              
comment there let's see here let me pick                                        
up on our questions here today and see                                          
if we've got looks like no questions yet                                        
on Facebook let's go over to YouTube and                                        
we have a number of questions such as                                           
pastor Rick out Malka trash can you                                             
explain the phrase justify what the                                             
phrase justified in the spirit means in                                         
first Timothy chapter 3                                                         
verse 16 I got to use the right keyboard                                        
to make that happen let's see if we can                                         
do that and first Timothy chapter 3                                             
verse 16 which says to us it says what                                          
and without controversy great is the                                            
mystery of godliness which was manifest                                         
in the flesh justified in the spirit                                            
seen of angels preached unto the                                                
Gentiles believed on in the world                                               
received up into glory                                                          
okay the mystery of godliness without                                           
controversy great is the mystery of                                             
ungodliness let's see we've got Young's                                         
literal great is the secret of piety the                                        



mystery of ungodliness                                                          
excuse me of godliness is what is being                                         
described here the mystery of godliness                                         
is that God was manifest in the flesh                                           
justified in the spirits was manifest                                           
looks like God was justified I think God                                        
is the subject and God was seen maybe                                           
this is the mystery though let's check                                          
this out yeah so let's try this both                                            
ways under outlining this sentence                                              
diagram this sentence here so is the                                            
mystery that the mystery of godliness is                                        
that God was manifest the mystery of                                            
godliness was justified the mystery of                                          
godliness was seen of angels the mystery                                        
of godliness was printed unto the                                               
Gentiles the mystery of godliness was                                           
believed on in the world the mystery of                                         
godliness was received up into glory                                            
or is it that God was manifest God was                                          
justified God was seen God was preached                                         
God was believed and God was received up                                        
I think that you almost have to take God                                        
as the subject for all of those because                                         
how is the mystery received up into                                             
glory unless Jesus Christ is the mystery                                        
let's see they without controversy great                                        
is that means undoubtedly there's only                                          
one way to put this great is the mystery                                        
of godliness let's check that word just                                         
to make sure we're getting it right the                                         
mystery of godliness you say via Sabo is                                        
to have reverence a good a good                                                 
reverence so great is the mystery of a                                          
think that the mystery was manifested in                                        
the flesh would make it Christ the                                              
mystery I I'm I don't see how the                                               
mystery could be received up in glory                                           
this mystery of godliness so I think                                            
we've got to say the mystery of                                                 
godliness is that God was manifest in                                           
the flesh that is the the presentation                                          
of Jesus so Jesus shows us the mystery                                          
of godliness justified in the spirit I                                          
think here what is justified in the                                             
spirit here's here's one of the problems                                        
I think that we make with justification                                         
every time we see the word justified or                                         
justification we take it you know the                                           
Baptist preachers taught us to say just                                         
as if I'd never sinned that's                                                   
justification just as if I'd the problem                                        
is that justification is not all                                                
ways related to salvation I think here                                          
it has nothing to do with salvation I                                           
think that there are a number of cases                                          
let's look for example in the book of                                           
James and you could even say James                                              
chapter 2 verse 20 21 this is this is                                           
another example we always think                                                 
justified being saved and so you get to                                         
James 2 21 and it says was not Abraham                                          



our Father justified by works when he                                           
offered up Isaac his son on the altar                                           
that has absolutely nothing to do with                                          
salvation what it says is he had said I                                         
believe I stake my life right here on                                           
this promise that God has given me God                                          
is going to give me a great nation and                                          
he was it was was justified in his                                              
belief as he put Isaac on the altar has                                         
nothing to to do again with salvation                                           
so justified in the spirit I think what                                         
this means is that the Spirit has                                               
confirmed the mystery of godliness the                                          
Spirit has shown displayed manifested                                           
and proven true the mystery of godliness                                        
and that mystery of godliness                                                   
let's see God was manifest God was                                              
justified in the spirit that is to say                                          
that God had said I'm going to send the                                         
spirit he had let me back up he had said                                        
I'm going to send my son and he was                                             
manifest in his son he had said I'm                                             
going to send my spirit and all those                                           
manifestations of the spirit were the                                           
justification of the Spirit of God and                                          
God was preached unto the Gentiles God                                          
was believed upon in the world                                                  
and God through Jesus Christ was                                                
received up into glory but unfortunately                                        
the spirit who justified godliness now                                          
speaketh expressly that in latter times                                         
some shall depart from the faith so                                             
let's just check real quick and see if                                          
Bollinger has an addition to that first                                         
Timothy chapter 3 verse 16 passage let's                                        
see he speaks of a little textual issue                                         
here we won't get too justified in the                                          
spirit the only thing he gives is a word                                        
here but let's check appendix 190 1.2 to                                        
set forth as righteous to justify always                                        
render justify accept okay didn't give                                          
us much help to set forth his righteous                                         
does not mean saved it means that I you                                         
know I I told you that this was going to                                        
happen I wrote a check saying you know                                          
if it doesn't happen here's my earnest                                          
money and sure enough it was happened                                           
and I was justified in what I had said                                          
so some verification some determined                                            
righteousness that is given there in                                            
that which is which takes place there                                           
thank you so I appreciate your question                                         
want to check the blue box here first                                           
okay back to YouTube and the questions                                          
on YouTube                                                                      
Paul is implying also from Rick Paul is                                         
implying first Corinthians 12 27 that                                           
there are other members in the body of                                          
Christ is each local church the body of                                         
Christ in the city what is the body of                                          
Christ referring to and once again 1st                                          
Corinthians chapter 12                                                          



and verse 27 it says let me turn off                                            
some notes here to not provide too much                                         
color there we go                                                               
now ye are the body of Christ and                                               
members in particular ye plural singular                                        
are the body of Christ now let me just                                          
say that often before I get to answer                                           
your question here often we take this to                                        
say that I am the body of Christ or ye                                          
are the temple of the Holy Ghost that                                           
that that passage which is also in first                                        
Corinthians year the temple of the Holy                                         
Ghost and ye are the body of Christ have                                        
the same grammatical construction to                                            
them and what they say is that ye will                                          
define that in a moment but ye people as                                        
a group are the temple of the Holy Ghost                                        
it does not say my body is the temple of                                        
the Holy Ghost I know that's not your                                           
question but we often get these mixed                                           
out now just as the same word and ye are                                        
the temple is not talking about in my                                           
body it's actually talking about ye a                                           
group of people are the temple singular                                         
if it meant you're a temple you're a                                            
temple you're a temple and you're a                                             
temple it would have said ye are the                                            
temples of the Holy Ghost but that's not                                        
the case ye the group are the temple now                                        
ye the group are here the body notice at                                        
the bottom of the page it says it is                                            
singular so ye plural are the singular                                          
body of Christ ye the group are the body                                        
of Christ now the question becomes who                                          
is he talking about and therefore who is                                        
it that is the body of Christ I think                                           
that the the modern evangelical church                                          
has                                                                             
misunderstood this they have taken it to                                        
say ye everybody who has called upon the                                        
name of the Lord are the body of Christ                                         
and therefore there is this universal                                           
church I don't see this at all I think                                          
that Paul is talking to the church at                                           
Corinth and he says ye are the body of                                          
Christ now when he talks to the members                                         
he says you are a member you Rick are a                                         
member of the body of Christ I Randy I'm                                        
a member of the body of Christ and Joel                                         
and Tara and and Charles we are members                                         
of the body we are a part of the body he                                        
says that to individuals but when he                                            
talks to that Corinthian church he says                                         
ye are the body of Christ I think we                                            
have to take that for what it's worth                                           
for exactly what it says he if the                                              
Corinthian church was a small part of                                           
the larger body he would have said and                                          
he knew how to say because he does it in                                        
the same letter he would have said                                              
Corinthian church you are a part of the                                         
body of Christ and you're an eye or your                                        



nose or your mouth or you're a hand or                                          
you're a foot but there is a larger body                                        
of which you have to be a part of and                                           
it's called the Catholic Church the                                             
universal Church and you've got to get                                          
it in bar to be a part of that he didn't                                        
say that because that doesn't exist                                             
there is no such thing as this body of                                          
Christ that is universal i think paul                                           
again take the grammar he says to the                                           
corinthian church ye are the body of                                            
Christ is the Corinthian church the body                                        
of Christ or not I would I would love                                           
for someone to say to debate me on this                                         
no the church is not the body of Christ                                         
the church is only partially a body of                                          
Christ the Corinthian church is a member                                        
of the body of Christ I don't know why                                          
Paul didn't say that when I know he knew                                        
how                                                                             
say it he proved to me he knew how to                                           
say Corinthian church you are a part of                                         
the body of Christ but he told them was                                         
he a big fat liar that's what I want to                                         
know he told them ye are the body of                                            
Christ                                                                          
that is that local church is the body of                                        
Christ                                                                          
now I take that to mean that local                                              
church does not need a denomination that                                        
local church this will scare some people                                        
does not even need to cooperate with any                                        
other church on this earth if it doesn't                                        
want to in my 1 - you might want to say                                         
we're in Fresno and we have a missionary                                        
we love down in Chile and we you know we                                        
can't fully support them ourselves and                                          
so we the body of Christ in Fresno                                              
California we went to partner with the                                          
body of Christ in Taos New Mexico and                                           
together we want to support that that's                                         
fine they can do that that'll do it                                             
tentatively with light strings and                                              
scissors close by but they certainly can                                        
do that by the way as a former                                                  
denomination list I would I would say                                           
why in the world would you want to put a                                        
handcuffs on you with some denomination                                         
that invariably you're going to disagree                                        
with us is going to go off the wrong                                            
direction and they're gonna suck you                                            
right down with it I am NOT a                                                   
denominational estat all but the back to                                        
the question what was the question                                              
I bet let's see is Paul implying in                                             
first Corinthians 1:27 that there are                                           
other members in the body of Christ is                                          
each local church the body of Christ in                                         
the city what is the body of Christ                                             
referring to I think it is referring to                                         
the particular local church there and                                           
that every particular church is the body                                        



of Christ every particular church is in                                         
pendant as the body of Christ every                                             
church is sufficient in and of itself to                                        
make the decisions for that body of                                             
Christ now I've got some notes on this                                          
from when I taught first Corinthians and                                        
let me just look at this here says there                                        
is an important theological distinction                                         
displayed in the pronoun ye since this                                          
pronoun is referenced to the Corinthian                                         
church then it is the local church that                                         
is the body of Christ not the so called                                         
universal or invisible church that is                                           
the Corinthian church was in and of                                             
itself the body of Christ                                                       
while offensive to modern ecclesiology                                          
and we don't care                                                               
well offensive to modern ecclesiology is                                        
there any other means of interpreting                                           
this verse literally he makes a                                                 
categorically definite statement that is                                        
limited to the Corinthians alone if Paul                                        
had a universal Church in mind then the                                         
pronoun we would have been a necessity                                          
Paul was not a sloppy grammarian and                                            
there is a difference between second                                            
person plural and third person singular                                         
this difference cannot be discounted or                                         
ignored secondly no local church would                                          
be complete without its participation in                                        
the larger body third for participation                                         
in the larger body the local church                                             
would need to play a subservient role in                                        
that body thus giving up its autonomy it                                        
would be only a member of the body and                                          
therefore only perform the functions of                                         
that member and finally the universal                                           
Church must figure out who's in                                                 
leadership so the members of the local                                          
churches can serve their roles that the                                         
the last part we could have fun with the                                        
third part there that if if the body of                                         
Christ is everybody                                                             
then my church in taos has to be                                                
subservient to the larger part what what                                        
part are we in tau so we the pinky or                                           
the little toe or what part are we in                                           
Towson we could only play the role of                                           
our mem                                                                         
part because if the foot such as a I'm a                                        
hand then you've got problems right so                                          
if my church is not the body of Christ                                          
then my church is only a member of the                                          
body of Christ and a member of the body                                         
of Christ he can only do what it is made                                        
to do and therefore it must be                                                  
subservient to others and therefore it                                          
should never use words like autonomous                                          
or independent and yet it does now you                                          
know ken that can my hand say I am                                              
independent I can go off and do whatever                                        
I want to do no it can't do that                                                



you you know what am I gonna chop it off                                        
and let it go carry out the things that                                         
it independently wants to do now if if                                          
if my hand was autonomous then that                                             
would but but what wouldn't it be                                               
ridiculous for me to say look at this                                           
I've got an independent hand it is                                              
completely independent no it's not                                              
independent my hand doesn't do what it                                          
does unless I you know tell it to do                                            
what it does and and it can do some                                             
spectacular things right so the body of                                         
Christ I think it's referring to the the                                        
the local congregation what we typically                                        
call the local church                                                           
I think denominationalism was a was a                                           
human plan that really was more of                                              
either a thing of power like probably                                           
with Roman Catholics or a thing of                                              
businessmen like maybe the Southern                                             
Baptist Convention you know that we just                                        
be more effective if we did this or we'd                                        
be more powerful that we did this and I                                         
think therein lies so many problems in                                          
all but is said and done right there let                                        
me see here                                                                     
I want to see where we are okay I am                                            
going to go lots of questions here I'm                                          
trying to find let's see Charles in                                             
Tulsa just completed Christ our Savior                                          
Isaiah 53 could not find where you had                                          
taught on this did I miss it                                                    
if so will you be teaching on this                                              
chapter I have taught Isaiah 53 but it                                          
was part of something else and I think                                          
it might have even been either at                                               
Christmas or an Easter series I'm trying                                        
to remember the suffering servant                                               
passage great little book by the way                                            
John Walvoord isn't it and I have not                                           
taught it independently it was it's it's                                        
couched in somewhere else and at the                                            
moment we don't have the ability really                                         
to find within we're trying to find good                                        
ways that you could search Randy white                                          
and Isaiah 53 and find where you know                                           
all the times that I even discussed                                             
Isaiah 53 not quite there yet but I                                             
don't have a particular teaching on                                             
Isaiah or on that particular passage now                                        
one of these days I am going to I'm not                                         
gonna make any guarantees on time                                               
several of those books like Isaiah                                              
Ezekiel Jeremiah they they are lengthy                                          
lengthy books and I had on memories                                             
today you know of Facebook memories it                                          
popped up one year ago I was teaching                                           
the book of Acts and I thought well here                                        
I am still teaching the book of Acts and                                        
I wonder how long I say it would take to                                        
do that but you all are patient so maybe                                        
we'll get there someday I appreciate                                            



that but I do not have a direct teaching                                        
to lead you right there Linda says can                                          
you go into some detail on exactly                                              
the marriage supper of the lamb is maybe                                        
maybe I can maybe I can't how's that for                                        
an answer and Revelation chapter 19 is                                          
the passage of Scripture here let me                                            
find a good verse let's start in verse 7                                        
Revelation chapter 19 verse 7                                                   
which says let us be glad and rejoice                                           
and give honour to him for the marriage                                         
of the lamb has come and his wife hath                                          
made herself ready now this is not                                              
necessarily the marriage supper but this                                        
is the marriage and his wife hath made                                          
herself ready by the way the church does                                        
not make herself ready the church is                                            
made ready                                                                      
the church is clothed in Christ but the                                         
wife is not the church so you've got the                                        
marriage of the Lamb his wife hath made                                         
herself ready and to her it was granted                                         
that she should be arrayed in fine linen                                        
clean and white the fine linen is the                                           
righteousness of the saints once again                                          
you have this works based issue here now                                        
the the righteousness of the saints I                                           
happen to think the Saints are those who                                        
are called to be holy I chosen                                                  
generation a royal priesthood that holy                                         
nation                                                                          
so the righteousness of can I say the                                           
righteousness of the Jewish people has                                          
made the the bride has made herself                                             
ready by robing herself in the                                                  
righteousness of the Jewish people you                                          
know that it's my position that the                                             
Bride of Christ is actually the Land of                                         
Israel Beulah land so the Land of Israel                                        
Roe                                                                             
now in the righteousness of the                                                 
inhabitants of Israel the the it's time                                         
for the marriage now verse 9 he said to                                         
me write blessed are they which are                                             
called unto thus marriage supper of the                                         
lamb and he said unto me these are true                                         
sayings of God ok the marriage supper of                                        
the lamb first of all let's go back to                                          
my earlier series I sometimes agree with                                        
myself and sometimes don't and let's see                                        
what notes we have on this oops wrong                                           
button there see what notes we have on                                          
the marriage supper of the Lamb                                                 
let's see those who are called I said                                           
the bride is not a guest at her own                                             
wedding nor does she receive an                                                 
invitation so those who are called to                                           
the marriage supper both the Jewish                                             
people who rejected the call and those                                          
on the highways and byways compare                                              
Matthew chapter 22 the chosen of Matthew                                        
22 is the Jewish remnant of the last                                            



days note that the supper took place                                            
before the marriage and I did not answer                                        
the question in my own note there did I                                         
this marriage supper of the Lamb I am                                           
I'm not sure that we have much                                                  
information about it now there's a                                              
couple of things that are brought                                               
together here one is see if I can find                                          
that passage of Scripture there is the                                          
passage of Scripture which speaks about                                         
the vultures coming in and eating in the                                        
in the the the days after the judgment                                          
is that the marriage supper of the Lamb                                         
some have surmised that to be so the the                                        
challenge is that that doesn't sound                                            
like something that                                                             
you would be honored you would to go                                            
back to verse seven be glad and rejoice                                         
and give honour because it has come and                                         
blessed are they which are called unto                                          
the marriage supper of the Lamb it's got                                        
to be a blessing so I probably would                                            
separate those I think the the the the                                          
meal that is spoken of in that other                                            
passage the meal that is spoken of when                                         
all the vultures come and they eat I                                            
would separate that though there they're                                        
probably taking place at about the same                                         
time so you got you know this dinner or                                         
that dinner which one which dinner will                                         
you choose now you remember that there                                          
are a number Matthew chapter 22 is an                                           
parables that speak about let me just                                           
pull up Matthew chapter 22 yeah here we                                         
go                                                                              
jesus answered and spake unto them again                                        
by parables saying the kingdom of heaven                                        
is likened to a certain King which made                                         
a marriage for his son and sent forth                                           
his servants to called them that were                                           
bidden to the wedding and they would not                                        
come and he verse 4 behold I have                                               
prepared my dinner now wouldn't that be                                         
the marriage supper of the lamb my oxen                                         
my fatlings are killed all things are                                           
ready come to the marriage they made                                            
light of it and it goes on and speaks of                                        
that so a number of parables about the                                          
kingdom that refer to a banquet a supper                                        
that is a delight to be at I think it's                                         
that that is very much involved in all                                          
of that now again I'm teaching the book                                         
of Revelation when we get there perhaps                                         
we'll come across that more strongly                                            
let's see I do happen to note though I                                          
did not do any study of it this morning                                         
but as you speak I recall that I ran by                                         
quickly and discovered on our Randy                                             
white ministries discussion group a                                             
little meme that was put up let me see                                          
if I can pull that up here for us and                                           
see if                                                                          



first of all you have to be in the right                                        
place to be able to do that the Randy                                           
white ministries discussion group there                                         
we go by the way that if you're trying                                          
to get there it's facebook.com slash                                            
groups slash Randy white ministries it                                          
asks you to answer a few questions                                              
that's just because I get like a dozen a                                        
day requests and I just need to know                                            
that I know you and that you're part of                                         
this because I'm trying not to have a                                           
group that has 75,000 people in it and                                          
you can't even have a discussion I'm                                            
trying to have people that actually kind                                        
of interact in our ministry and carry                                           
out these things and and so I honestly                                          
don't care how you answer the question                                          
as long as you let me know yeah I listen                                        
to you i watch I participate and that                                           
you're not a scammer from Scandinavia                                           
that are in there uh who knows ah here                                          
we go okay let me pull up this meme here                                        
the marriage supper of the Lamb that                                            
looks tasty doesn't it the marriage                                             
supper the lamb is certainly not a meal                                         
Christians have in heaven it's a graphic                                        
event on earth the violent end of                                               
Satan's reign over the earth it's when                                          
Jesus Christ literally feeds the birds                                          
with his now defeated enemies it will be                                        
a celebration that the earth is now                                             
Jehovah's domain Israel marries her God                                         
and she moves into her homeland the                                             
promised land to stay forever takes                                             
place seven years after the rapture okay                                        
I I agree with with that last sentence                                          
and I agree that this ugly scene here                                           
I'll make you look at it too long                                               
I realize it's lunchtime on the East                                            
Coast but that ugly scene is going to                                           
happen I'm just not sure you can equate                                         
those two together I'll work on it and                                          
I'll try to see you know if                                                     
this is actually the case and you know                                          
see if we can bring that about to to try                                        
to put you know the vulture meal                                                
together with the marriage supper it and                                        
at first glance does not seem to be the                                         
same thing to me there thank you will                                           
dig back into that and a question then                                          
from Linda in Lexington is revelation 19                                        
and Ezekiel 39 the same war Ezekiel 38                                          
and 39 you may remember is the battle                                           
which dr. Andy woods has a book about                                           
called the Middle East meltdown it is a                                         
battle in which a number Gog and Magog                                          
and a number of Russia and the Islamic                                          
world basically to shorthand that go up                                         
against Israel and they are utterly and                                         
sorely defeated revelation 19 then where                                        
you have basically the destructions of                                          
the peoples of the earth are they the                                           



same I I don't think so                                                         
I don't take them the same you could                                            
argue putting even Armageddon in with                                           
the same and there's a number of                                                
different arguments and if I recall it's                                        
been a while since I've read it but the                                         
Middle East meltdown speaks of some of                                          
the possibilities there although the                                            
book is actually more on the timing of                                          
the Ezekiel 38 and 39 war which                                                 
certainly does have to do with whether                                          
you think these are the same but I put                                          
Ezekiel 38 and 39 as a separate war                                             
probably pre 70th week of Daniel it                                             
could be post trip excuse me post                                               
rapture but pre 70th week I I really                                            
kind of think that it is a scenario as a                                        
matter of fact let me before I go there                                         
it's a it is something that could take                                          
place even in our                                                               
day Ezekiel 38 and 39 it's a prophetic                                          
event that is going to happen you know                                          
does it have to happen in our day                                               
absolutely not                                                                  
could it happen in our day I don't see                                          
any reason why it could not happen in                                           
our day so that Ezekiel 3839 war is one                                         
in which Israel is going to utterly                                             
defeat her enemies I think it is through                                        
that then that Israel is going to                                               
discover her Antichrist if you will and                                         
the temple is going to be rebuilt which                                         
by the by the time the Antichrist reign                                         
midpoint you've got the temple rebuild                                          
you you can't build the temple right now                                        
without having that war if you start to                                         
build that temple now that war is going                                         
to occur so I think that you've got to                                          
have it prior to the midpoint of the                                            
tribulation which would not make it the                                         
same as revelation 19 or a number of                                            
other you know even 16 so I would                                               
separate those almost completely from                                           
the book of Revelation I would say to me                                        
I think it's doubtful that Ezekiel 38                                           
and 39 is even within the revelation I                                          
think it's separate from that though it                                         
could very much be part of the second                                           
seal which is the black horse which is                                          
wars and rumors of wars if you want to                                          
put it in Revelation I think I would put                                        
it right there thanks for your question                                         
there from dr. Tom out in Cambodia we                                           
have a question that relates to 1st                                             
Thessalonians chapter 1 verse 4 and it                                          
says can you exegete 1st Thessalonians                                          
chapter 1 verse 4 and please do damage                                          
to the cause of Calvinism I I love the                                          
way you've worded it there knowing                                              
brethren beloved your election of                                               
God now this again written to those in                                          
Thessalonica the first thing we must say                                        



is does the fact that it's written 2                                            
Thessalonians prove that they are                                               
Gentiles not necessarily I think we                                             
found that not to be true in Tim excuse                                         
me in the other book                                                            
Ephesians it's not true in 1st                                                  
Corinthians                                                                     
doesn't have to be true here we would                                           
have to do some work to prove that it's                                         
not but let's back up and get just a                                            
little bit of context here Paul Sylvanus                                        
and Timothy to the Church of the                                                
Thessalonians which is in God the Father                                        
our Lord Jesus Christ grace to you peace                                        
from God our Father we give thanks                                              
making mention of you remembering                                               
without ceasing your work of faith your                                         
labor of love your patience of Hope in                                          
our Lord Jesus Christ in the sight of                                           
God our Father knowing brethren beloved                                         
your election of God pardon my highlight                                        
there I think I just pushed the wrong                                           
keys there's all the that that means                                            
knowing your election of God for our                                            
gospel came not to you in word only but                                         
also in power and in the Holy Ghost and                                         
in as much assurance as you know what                                           
manner men we were for our your sake and                                        
ye became followers of us and of the                                            
Lord having received the word in in much                                        
affliction with the joy of the Holy                                             
Ghost so that you were in samples to all                                        
that believe in Macedonia and aquella                                           
from you sounded out the word of the                                            
Lord not only in Macedonia and Achaia                                           
but in every place your faith to God                                            
word is speak spread abroad so that we                                          
need not to speak anything for they                                             
themselves show us what manner of                                               
entering we had unto you and how you                                            
turn to God from idols to serve the                                             
living and true God now the one thing I                                         
would                                                                           
look at here I want to look at the King                                         
James footnote and at the Greek knowing                                         
beloved the VIII the election let's see                                         
knowing beloved by God the election of                                          
you your election okay a couple of                                              
things I would do here one is go back to                                        
the to the the start of the                                                     
Thessalonians                                                                   
and I believe if I'm not mistaken Acts                                          
chapter 17 is the first time that we see                                        
this and in Acts chapter 17 let's see                                           
there we are in verse 1 when they had                                           
passed through and pitiless and                                                 
Apollonia they came to Thessalonica                                             
where there was a synagogue of the Jews                                         
Paul as this manner was went 3 Sabbath's                                        
reasoned opening and alleging that                                              
Christ must needs to have suffered risen                                        
again from the dead and that this Jesus                                         



whom I preached to you is Christ and                                            
some of them believed some of who                                               
believed some of the Jews believed some                                         
of the Jews believed that Jesus was the                                         
Messiah now what I would do and                                                 
unfortunately dr. Tom I'm going to have                                         
to tell you I won't fully answer the                                            
question today what I would do however                                          
is see if this works as a theory as a                                           
possibility the Thessalonians                                                   
undoubtedly from the book of Acts                                               
started by believing Jews well Jews and                                         
the remnant of Jews especially our elect                                        
of God and if Acts chapter 17                                                   
ties into first Thessalonians chapter 4                                         
it's no surprise at all that he speaks                                          
up to them as as elective God and and                                           
and I didn't see in anything we read in                                         
acts right there he was proving to them                                         
that Jesus was the Christ that was the                                          
kingdom the Jewish gospel so these Jews                                         
who are now believers and how have now                                          
established a Christ what is their                                              
election their election is as the chosen                                        
people I think that's where the elect                                           
always goes so here's what I would say                                          
here I come from the point of view that                                         
election is an election of the Jewish                                           
nation and I come from that by taking                                           
scripture literally by using the                                                
principle of first things that is to say                                        
let's go back and see where we see                                              
election first and then let's follow it                                         
through and the first place we're gonna                                         
see election is the chosen people and                                           
all through the Old Testament there's                                           
going to be nothing but this chosen                                             
group of people which was Israel and                                            
then through the Gospels we're only                                             
going to see one elect group of people                                          
one chosen people and that's the nation                                         
of Israel and especially always the                                             
remnant of Israel and they are the                                              
chosen ones now if you want to come                                             
along as a Calvinist and say nope that's                                        
me are you damned people but I'm one of                                         
the elect if then you've got a you got                                          
to put forth a scripture that does more                                         
than you assuming yourself into it so                                           
because there are some Gentiles in                                              
Thessaloniki do you assume that Paul is                                         
is writing to Gentiles that God chose                                           
for salvation it's nothing but your                                             
assumption which is what not worth a                                            
warm bucket of spit right so all of the                                         
preponderance of evidence is that                                               
election is to the nation of Israel so                                          
then                                                                            
we would take that and say well now we                                          
come to first Thessalonians chapter 1                                           
verse 4 he says beloved of your election                                        
of God and everything I know of election                                        



is of the nation of Israel so then I say                                        
can he be talking to believers in                                               
Messiah and maybe even Pauline believers                                        
I would say definitely Pauline believers                                        
as well can he be talking to them and                                           
they just happened to be the elect of                                           
God out of Israel and then I go to Acts                                         
chapter 17 and I say oh yeah there it is                                        
right there he came from the synagogue                                          
so Paul did not have a gospel or means                                          
of the gospel in which he separated the                                         
the the Jew out and then the Christian                                          
he talked to both of them together and                                          
many times I think his letters were                                             
really chiefly to the Jewish people now                                         
when I get to studying first                                                    
Thessalonians and it's venturing up                                             
higher on the list to do a verse by                                             
verse I think that what we're going to                                          
find is that it actually speaks very                                            
much to Jewish people and is explaining                                         
to them as Jewish people who now are                                            
part of a nation which is fully                                                 
rejecting Christ and therefore is going                                         
to be in a judgement but they have                                              
accepted Christ and even accepted the                                           
individual salvation if the nation is                                           
going to be pardon me for being kind of                                         
blunt here if the nation is going to be                                         
damned what about them and he speaks to                                         
them in that light and that of course                                           
brings about reasons he speaks of those                                         
who are dead and the dead in Christ and                                         
what's going to happen to them and what                                         
happens to the nation and even when you                                         
get into Chapter five                                                           
and talks about the things of the day of                                        
the Lord which of course are very much                                          
related so it's it's a it's a difficult                                         
one if I was a Calvinist by the way I                                           
would go                                                                        
first Thessalonians 1:4 more than any                                           
other passage because it's the one that                                         
most seems to speak to Gentiles I just                                          
think there's plenty of evidence that                                           
we're going to find as we get in and                                            
study it even more that does damage to                                          
that to really the last the last hope of                                        
Calvinism 1st Thessalonians chapter 1                                           
verse 4                                                                         
Stephanie yesterday I asked the question                                        
when when when did Calvinism sneak into                                         
evangelicalism especially in regard to                                          
Southern Baptists but you misread up you                                        
misread the question when will and how                                          
about that I got stuck right there and                                          
your question is not fully there I'm                                            
gonna see if I can find it on YouTube                                           
and pull that across and my computer is                                         
huffing and puffing there and saying I'm                                        
not about to scroll so this is this is                                          
always that point in which I say boy I                                          



wish I had commercials to show so that                                          
my computer could catch up I am using an                                        
older computer for chats and so it's                                            
arguing with me here ah let's see I am                                          
you know it's more than one way to skin                                         
a cat isn't there pull up my youtube                                            
maybe and there now I think I can read                                          
okay okay                                                                       
that's live internet for you                                                    
we're laid back in our program we're                                            
good with all that so um let me find my                                         
places make sure I've got all of you on                                         
YouTube taken care of here since I was                                          
that frozen up there okay so when will                                          
uh let's see I asked you oh oh oh yes                                           
okay so there's that now I got the whole                                        
question I asked the question when did                                          
Calvinism sneak into him evangelicalism                                         
you misread it wrong saying when will                                           
Calvinism sneak into even to your right                                         
I did                                                                           
mystery dad and I said it has but I                                             
didn't say when did I so when did                                               
Calvinism sneak into evangelicalism you                                         
know you said especially Southern                                               
Baptist with Southern Baptists which are                                        
kind of the poster child of evangelicals                                        
so this explains most of the vivre                                              
angelic ilysm I think but with Southern                                         
Baptist among Baptist there was always a                                        
strain of Calvinists let me try to give                                         
a short version of Baptists history I                                           
spoke about this just a little bit last                                         
Thursday night in our first session of                                          
the analysis of the Baptist faith and                                           
message but Baptist prior to 1833 were                                          
of two groups they were independent or                                          
they were part of local associations and                                        
there was no denomination but there was                                         
like the Philadelphia Association and                                           
several of these local associations that                                        
was the closest you had to the                                                  
denominations now the churches that were                                        
in the                                                                          
pendant were not Calvinists but the                                             
churches that were Calvinist Baptist                                            
churches that were Calvinists they got                                          
together in these associations and they                                         
accepted Creed's and covenants and                                              
confessions and required them and use                                           
them and so almost every Baptist Creed                                          
confession covenant that is written is                                          
Calvinist almost everyone is Calvinists                                         
1689 up to 1833 the reason they're                                              
Calvinists is because only the Calvinist                                        
Baptists wrote them                                                             
now that's don't take that to say all                                           
the Baptist's were Calvinists every                                             
single Baptist confession of faith we                                           
have is Calvinist                                                               
that that's a misreading of history                                             
because what it doesn't say is there                                            



were a bunch of Baptist who say we don't                                        
want a confession of faith they're bad                                          
from the get-go they're going to mess us                                        
up from the get-go no Creed but the                                             
Bible will get in our church will preach                                        
the word we'll teach the word we'll                                             
study the word will come to figure out                                          
whether or not you know Joe over there                                          
is teaching the wrong thing and pastor                                          
so-and-so's teaching the wrong thing                                            
we're gonna do it straight from the                                             
scripture we're going to we're going to                                         
address the problems as they come up                                            
using the Word of God so we don't need a                                        
covenant our confession the the                                                 
Calvinists they wrote wrote and seemed                                          
into their error into their confessions                                         
so yeah all of the Baptist confessions                                          
are Calvinist but so that is to say                                             
among Baptists there's always been                                              
independent Baptist who were almost                                             
never Calvinists and associated Baptist                                         
or denominational now Baptists that were                                        
Calvinists now in 1833 the triennial                                            
Convention started and the triennial                                            
convention took a Calvinist doctrine                                            
which was the New Hampshire covenant                                            
excuse me that's wrong                                                          
they they they looked at all the                                                
that were given and they said they're                                           
all to Calvinists and so they wrote the                                         
New Hampshire confession of faith in                                            
1833 which was mildly Calvinist and                                             
we'll see that as we go forth in a                                              
Baptist faith and message so it was                                             
mildly Calvinist so that what that did                                          
is bring over a few of those independent                                        
people into the Associated group if they                                        
were associated they were Calvinists if                                         
they were independent they were not                                             
Calvinists 1833 the creation of the                                             
triennial Convention was to send out                                            
missionaries Baptists love to send out                                          
missionaries and so a few of the                                                
independents came in it made what then                                          
became the by and large the movement of                                         
Baptists and that is the triennial                                              
convention which split in 1845 to the                                           
Southern Baptist Convention and it had                                          
that mild Calvinism already in it so                                            
within the Southern Baptist Convention                                          
there has always been a strain of                                               
Calvinism typically it was a fairly mild                                        
strain of Calvinists and therefore you                                          
almost won't find a Baptist document or                                         
a Southern Baptist document that doesn't                                        
kind of take some degree of Calvinism                                           
usually what it is is they will say well                                        
I'm a three point Calvinist or I'm a                                            
four point Calvinist that comes from                                            
that mild Calvinism that has a problem                                          
with Calvinism but doesn't realize the                                          



problem is Calvinism and they don't want                                        
to dump Calvinism altogether because                                            
they haven't studied it enough to                                               
realize that they don't have to be a                                            
Calvinist and they can be a biblical and                                        
that doesn't make them a heretic if                                             
they're not a Calvinist or an Armenian                                          
if they're not a Calvinist so there's                                           
always been that strain even myself when                                        
I began I probably would have said I'm a                                        
three or four point Calvinist in my                                             
early days of being a Southern Baptist                                          
and I I was never you know a Calvinist                                          
like the Calvin I mean the Calvinists                                           
wouldn't have accepted me but I would                                           
have said I'm a three-pointer four point                                        
depending on what dumb day you caught me                                        
on and then later as I began to study it                                        
even                                                                            
I wasn't willing to totally dump it I                                           
said I'm a zero point Calvinist for a                                           
number of years I'm a zero point                                                
Calvinist now I say I am NOT a Calvinist                                        
period I don't hold to L know                                                   
tul I and P I also can't spell I don't                                          
hold any of them all of them are                                                
Calvinists reform doctrines and I reject                                        
the entirety of it                                                              
kit kit kat and caboodle is that the                                            
word do the whole thing is out for me so                                        
there's always been the strain now when                                         
did it really begin to be much more of a                                        
movement I would say probably about I                                           
I'm gonna guess the seeds were really                                           
sown maybe 19 when was al Mohler elected                                        
president of the southern Theological                                           
Seminary nineteen ninety that's a little                                        
bit of a guess but al Mohler here's here                                        
is the problem of the conservative                                              
resurgence al Mohler was a biblical                                             
conservative he was not of the moderates                                        
that is the Liberals and he was young                                           
and articulate and the crafters of the                                          
conservative resurgence within the                                              
Southern Baptist Convention had one                                             
issue and that was the veracity of the                                          
Bible and they said al Mohler holds to                                          
the truthfulness of the Bible the                                               
inerrancy of the Bible he's young and                                           
articulate yeah let's do it                                                     
they didn't see the problem that was                                            
going to bring down the road they should                                        
have knocked Calvinism right there                                              
because those guys were only very mildly                                        
Calvinist like I was they never would                                           
have accepted Calvinism but the the what                                        
is it                                                                           
the                                                                             
the the enemy of my enemy is my friend                                          
and al Mohler who represented a rising                                          
crowd of evangelical Calvinists came                                            
into power and then began to teach                                              



students and Calvinism is very                                                  
attractive to students I think it's                                             
attractive to students because it sounds                                        
smart and because it solves some of the                                         
problems that they have in their mind                                           
and therefore they accept it and once                                           
you accept Calvinism it is this cult                                            
that is hard to get out of the the way                                          
they couch it and word it and all the                                           
things so I'm gonna say 1990 it came in                                         
that's a little bit of you know you                                             
could give or take on those kind of                                             
things it's hard to pinpoint an actual                                          
event or an actual date but I would put                                         
it about right there thank you for that                                         
Ryan has a question for us if the body                                          
of Christ does not refer to all                                                 
believers who are part of the local                                             
church or not the universal Church can                                          
we say that at least all believers are                                          
in Christ that's a good good follow-up                                          
question to what we had at the beginning                                        
of the broadcast and I do think that the                                        
local church is the body of Christ but                                          
all believers are in Christ and this                                            
body of Christ loves that body of Christ                                        
and even more so than that this person                                          
in Christ wants to celebrate and rejoice                                        
with that person who is in Christ and                                           
definitely we we there are other                                                
believers so this is a flaw it's a                                              
flawed response to my theology the my                                           
theology is local church now a flawed                                           
response would be either the Church of                                          
Christ or some are called the Baptist                                           
brighter z-- who say it's only this                                             
local church that is saved and if you're                                        
not part of this local church here in                                           
Taos New Mexico                                                                 
go you're not even saved and I think                                            
that's a a flawed response of the local                                         
church is independent autonomously the                                          
body of Christ I'm in Christ and you are                                        
in Christ and exert you bringing that up                                        
and Linda I'm glad you're not a scammer                                         
from Nigeria going back to our group                                            
Facebook group now Nicholas has a good                                          
question I thought of this even as I was                                        
saying it but how could Ezekiel 3839                                            
happen in the church age when this was a                                        
mystery age to Ezekiel the normally I                                           
say there are there are there's not this                                        
is not a day of prophecy or this is not                                         
a day which is prophesied the mystery in                                        
which we live is not prophesied now                                             
Ezekiel was not talking about the Church                                        
of this day but can you this this skirts                                        
right along the edge Nicholas and you're                                        
exactly right can you say that prophetic                                        
events that are not connected to the                                            
body of Christ to the age of Christ to                                          
the dispensation of Christ can they take                                        



place during this dispensation                                                  
you've got really attack that's we                                              
talking about Ezekiel 38 and 39 but what                                        
about Ezekiel 36 and 37 that is the                                             
return of the Exiles well that's                                                
happening today isn't it from from all                                          
the we can tell it is happening today                                           
now more Jews live in Israel then or                                            
live in the land then then live outside                                         
of the land so they are that valley of                                          
dry bones is starting to come back to                                           
life now Ezekiel 36 and 37 certainly has                                        
not even been fulfilled completed now                                           
the question you would get in Ezekiel 36                                        
37 is 38 chronologically consecutive if                                         
so then you've got to put it out later I                                        
don't think they're chronologically                                             
consecutive and the reason is that 37                                           
ends with the new covenant being                                                
established                                                                     
and then you would have that war and I                                          
think that war takes place before the                                           
new covenant is established and                                                 
therefore 36 37 38 39 kind of stack up                                          
on each other just a little bit there so                                        
can a prophetic event occur today that                                          
is unrelated to the body of Christ I                                            
think you could give an argument now it                                         
certainly lends itself to putting it                                            
more after the rapture than before and                                          
and certainly I think you cannot require                                        
it to be pre rapture because that would                                         
be a sign for the rapture and the                                               
rapture has no signs thanks for bringing                                        
that up there yeah Nancy up in Colorado                                         
I grew up my first 30 years in an                                               
Independent Baptist Church that was not                                         
Calvinist that is almost completely true                                        
of Independent Baptist churches if they                                         
believed in the independence of the                                             
local church they were not Calvinists                                           
those two things went together they're                                          
just going way way way way way back into                                        
history through all that okay I am out                                          
of time Donna I just looked at the at                                           
the clock but time flies when you're                                            
having fun doesn't it and do we have any                                        
I don't want to miss those of you on                                            
Facebook sorry I got our computer glitch                                        
here on the one that's supposed to tell                                         
me all of the info and did not but                                              
that's what this backup computers for                                           
right here and I do not see any messages                                        
on Facebook let me just double check                                            
make sure I'm correct there I don't see                                         
any but I also seem to be froze up there                                        
too so I'm not totally sure about all of                                        
that so delighted to have each one of                                           
you let me I do want to tell you that                                           
our special this week is                                                        
let me get to the right page there our                                          
special is the Patrick Henry book that                                          



we have been talking about and you can                                          
order it pre-order it now and you save                                          
I think it's 25 percent and the 25                                              
percent that you save there it makes it                                         
$15.99 it will not come immediately                                             
about made the twenty second it will                                            
ship but when you order it right there                                          
order today read today you can go ahead                                         
and start reading it because you'll get                                         
a PDF download that will come with your                                         
order and then we will ship that book so                                        
that's our special dispensation of                                              
publishing calm you don't need a coupon                                         
code you just go for it and bring it out                                        
right there and you will be blessed and                                         
have fun and all will be good and all                                           
will be well                                                                    
and delighted that you have spent a                                             
little over an hour with us today in ask                                        
the theologian a delight to have each                                           
one of you and I thought I would last                                           
night and I didn't I'm ninety two and a                                         
half percent sure that tonight I am                                             
going to come on                                                                
for the theological insomniac on YouTube                                        
only and youtube.com slash Randy white                                          
and you can watch us there about 9:45                                           
it's it's always hit or miss go on and                                          
see if we're there yeah but I that's                                            
where I'm leaning is to be for the                                              
theological and something lots of things                                        
in the news we can talk about talk about                                        
the normal the abnormal the paranormal                                          
and we can talk about theology things                                           
too we'll have a good time and look                                             
forward to seeing you presuming that I                                          
get on there tonight                                                            
check it out about 945 mountain time                                            
youtube.com slash Randy white and don't                                         
forget there's that wonderful special                                           
Patrick Henry American Statesman take it                                        
read a few pages every day you'll become                                        
very smart and very American and Bob's                                          
right if we don't bake a pie then that                                          
will help me stand up                                                           
if I make a pie you know and eat it then                                        
that's always oh but the rhubarb pie                                            
yesterday was so good that fresh rhubarb                                        
you'll got rhubarb pie where you're from                                        
man you ought to get it I'm looking                                             
forward to being on tonight and we'll                                           
talk about whatever you want to talk                                            
about tonight it'll be great fun and                                            
tomorrow night tomorrow all through the                                         
week we'll have asked the theologian and                                        
all of our regular wins tonight Thursday                                        
night program all the good things that                                          
will be going on and let's talk more                                            
about Baptist history sometimes because                                         
Baptist history so much ties in with                                            
evangelical history it's there's some                                           
interesting stuff there and I happen to                                         



know Baptist history more than I know                                           
some other history so always been one of                                        
those who loved a little bit of history                                         
well friends it's been a delight to have                                        
you again and thanks and you join us                                            
going on and about baptistry sometimes                                          
because Baptist history so much ties in                                         
with evangelical history is there's some                                        
interesting stuff there and I happen to                                         
know Baptist history more than I know                                           
some other history so always been one of                                        
those who loved a little bit of history                                         
well friends it's been a delight to have                                        
you again and thanks and you join us                                            
going on and Baptist history somebody                                           
because Baptist history so much ties in                                         
with evangelical history there's some                                           
interesting stuff there and I happen to                                         
know Baptists history pretty more than I                                        
know                                                                            
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


